Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

June 13, 2023
7:00 p.m.
This meeting was conducted virtually using WebEx.

Members present: Ingmar Goldson, Harriet Kamendi, Savitri Taneja, Phillip Robinson, and Timothy Robinson
OCP Staff present: N/A
This was a joint meeting with the Advisory Committee for the Howard County Office of Consumer Protection.  The agenda to discuss a special collaboration between two advisory committees was discussed.  Also present at the meeting were advisory committee members from Fairfax County, Virginia.  The agenda was approved, and introductions were made.  
New Business
Phillip Robinson expressed the advisory committee’s hope to collaborate with its sister agencies on community programs related to consumer protection.  Various topics discussed generally included credit reporting and credit repair, foreclosure, debt collection, and local legislative education.  
Phillip Robinson, Timothy Robinson, and Ingmar Goldson generally described for the larger group’s background some of the past work the committee has done and our recommendation that a joint project/program could be put on by all three agencies related to credit reporting.  It was generally agreed one aspect of such a program would include how to avoid credit repair scams which bilked money from consumers and offer little or no benefit.  It was also generally agreed that the program should be virtual and probably last no more than an hour.  An advantage of a program on these topics across the three jurisdictions is that the information is not local specific and would be the same in each jurisdiction was also discussed.   

Savitri Taneja discussed an important aspect of unfair debt collection practices and the struggle to know where to go for help when the regulators overlap at the state and local level.  There was a discussion of expanding this debt collection theme on subsequent events.  

The larger group agreed to form a workgroup to plan a program on credit reporting issues and credit repair scams to occur in the Fall.  Phillip Robinson agreed to facilitate the organizing of this planning group.  Each of the attending advisory committee members agreed to join as well as representatives from Howard County and Fairfax County.  

The special meeting ended at 7:40pm.     

